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SUNDAES
ON SUNDAY

AUGUST 24 
2 - 4 pm

at the 
United Way OfÞces*

Celebrate Women !s Equality Day
Kick off LWV Fall Projects

RSVP
Iris Vanek, 697-0787, irisvanek10@gmail.com

July- August 2014

President Sharon Burlingame
Sburlingame401@gmail.com

Sec’y Linda Weldon
wnclinda@aol.como

Treas. Bill Wilkes
wrwnc@bellsouth.net

Leadership

WANTED!!
VOLUNTEERS
to work at the League’s 
Apple Festival Booth
August 29, 30, or 31

Contact: Sharon
Sburlingame401@gmail.com

*Directions - United Way of Henderson County, 32 
Smythe Ave.  From town take Hy 25N, turn right onto 
Berkeley Rd (Marathon Gas Station); cross the 
railroad tracks and turn left then immediate right. 

Are you gardening at all this beautiful summer? I’ve been watching the “League garden” grow at three levels - 
national, state, and local - and it is an amazing, energetic system! Thank you for assisting my attendance at the 
national convention in Dallas. The League’s “Power the Vote 2014” initiative highlighted hard work on voting rights, 
campaign finance reform and the environment.  A new 2-year agenda adopted a three-part program focusing on key 
structures of American democracy: campaign finance reform, the constitutional amendment process, and 
redistricting reform for the U.S. Congress. Delegates also vowed to continue the fight to protect voting rights and 
continue to push to combat climate change, including supporting the EPA’s new rules on carbon pollution. I plugged 
away in the beginner’s training tract, while our own Lee Luebbe was elected to the LWVUS Nominating 
Board!            cont’d pg 2
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 Congratulations to Judith Scruggs, from our local League, who has become the Convener for the LWVNC 
Board! LWVNC has begun training for PAVP (Public Advocacy for Voter Protection), and some of us will be 
coached in Greensboro on July 25. Call if you are interested in going.

 Here at home, our Board, including new members Linda Hansma and Karen Jones, met for Retreat. Many 
thanks to our Retreat mentors: Renee Kumor, Judy Katz, and Lee Luebbe, as well as cherished, behind-the-scene 
advisors. The Bulb Sale, our main fundraising project, had the best outcome in three years – thank you, Rose 
Stone, and all bulb buyers! The Immigration Committee  will be presenting their Forum at Grace Lutheran on 
Saturday, July 26. Please come and swell the audience; there is much to learn about the latest challenges 
surrounding the Immigration issue. Forums are also a powerful recruiting tool for League and your presence 
matters.

 Please join us on August 24, from 2-4 pm, at the new United Way offices for “Sundaes on Sunday!” This is 
our opportunity to celebrate “Women’s Equality Day” (which is August 26), meet new members, and hear details 
about this year's plans for League at our kick-off meeting for our fall projects. Ruth Birge, Exec. Dir. of the United 
Way, and League member, will host us at the United Way offices, now located on the park-like Berkeley Mills 
property. Bring a perspective member as your guest. Call a League friend to be sure they come, too! 

 Don’t sit on the sidelines and grumble about the inequities in our country; plant a field, hoe it, water it, and 
give it your full attention. By Election Day, you will know that you are making a difference, good gardener and 
steward that you are!

         Sharon

Sharon Burlingame, Pres.!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 551-9650!!!!!!!! sburlingame401@gmail.com

Bill Wilkes, Treas.!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!   606-0123!!!!!!! wrwnc@bellsouth.net

Linda Weldon, Sec.!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 551-0853!!!!!!!! wnclinda@aol.com

Barbara Updike, Dir.!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 808-6929!!!!!!!! nekochanmx@hotmail.com

Stan Kumor, Dir.!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 692-7640!!!!!!!! kumorsm@morrisbb.net

Iris Vanek, Dir.!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 697-0787!!!!!!!! Irisvanek10@gmail.com

Madeline Royes, Dir.!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 693-0936

Linda Miller, Dir.!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!   697-1045!!!!!!!! millerdh@bellsouth.net

Karen Jones, Dir.!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!435-1339!!!!!!!! k.s.jones217@gmail.com

Linda Hansma, Dir.!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 595-9219!!!!!!!! llhansma@gmail.com

Judy Katz, Dir.!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 698-9952!!!!!!!! JudyKatz4625@gmail.com

Meet the 2014-2014 LWV Leadership Team!

From the President, cont’d
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GRANT PROGRAM                                     
Total =

$0.00

  

INSURANCE                                                
Total =

$225.00

 

  

LOCAL MEETINGS  

    -  Annual Meeting $250.00

    -  Workshops $300.00

    -  Meeting Refreshments $75.00

Total = $625.00

 

MEETING/MEALS  

    -  Member Meals (Legislator 
Breakfast)

$300.00

    -  Speaker Meals (Legislator 
Breakfast)

$100.00

    -  Member Meals (Annual 
Meeting)

$900.00

Total = $1,300.00

  

OPERATING EXPENSES  

    -  Bank Charges $50.00

    -  General Supplies $150.00

    -  P.O. Box $100.00

    -  Postage $50.00

    -  Website $60.00

Total = $410.00

  

PROGRAM SUPPORT  

    -  Affordable Housing $25.00

    -  ERA $25.00

    -  Immigration Advocacy $100.00

Immigration Committee
       

         Saturday, July 26th, Grace Lutheran Church, 4 - 6 pm.
Sixth Avenue West and Blythe Street, Hendersonville

Community Forum on Immigration to educate the community about current Immigrant

situations in WNC, to initiate civic conversation on these issues, to explore the need for
Immigration reform and Social Justice Advocacy in our communities.

Myths and Facts will be presented by League Immigration committee members Alma Rodriguez Jones

and Shoshana Fried. An Immigrant's Perspective will be presented by El Centro staff member, 
Caroline McCready. Q & A following presentations. Pastor Oviedo will preside.

For further info call 8282-693-4890
 

       Immigration Committee always ready to present:

 Glenn Rodgers and Karen Jones recently presented the Immigration Program to three 
classes in ONE day at North High School.  This committee is available to make presentations to 
interested groups.

 On May 21, 35+ NC League members from across the 
state met in Raleigh to hear more about the issues we care about, 
visit  all of the 170 legislators' offices, distribute materials, and talk 
with legislators and their aides. Don and Linda Miller and Sharon 
Burlingame were kindly received by Reps. Chris Whitmire and 
Chuck McGrady, and were able to leave advocacy sheets at  several 
other offices, including our own Senator Tom Apodaca's office. 
The NC League had prepared these sheets, stressing the League's 
stand on 1) Education (opposing vouchers, supporting public/Pre-
K/higher education school programs, supporting highly qualified 
teachers, and urging accountability for charter schools), 2) Voting 
Rights, 3) Budget  and Taxes (changes in the 2013 legislative 
session threaten the state's ability to meet some basic services, 
repeals the Earned Income Tax Credit), and 4) Medicaid Expansion 
(stressing that NC loses $2 billion each year that  it  turns down 
federal ACA funds and denies health insurance to over half a 
million North Carolinians). 
 In addition, Leaguers had lunch in the members dining 
room, recapped the activities of the day, and sat in on the session 
for the Senate. This is the beginning of an active campaign to put 
the LWV issues out  to our lawmakers and engage our members 
both in Raleigh and at home.
 Watch for future plans that  include meetings with our 
legislators at home in their districts, reaching out to the media, and 
more.  
 Thanks to Vicki Boyer, Peg Chapin, and Janet  Hoy (all 
LWVNC) for their work in helping pull this together. For more 
information, go to www.lwvnc.org and find the LWVNC Advocacy 
May 2014 flyer, which describes the issues as given to our 
legislators.  (See photos, page 3)

LWV Lobbies in Raleigh

OUR ANNUAL FUND 
RAISER

BULBS
Congratulations! - Our Bulb 

Fundraiser gathered $1,466.30 in 
sales this year, breaking the record of 

the past 3 years! Many thanks to 
Rose Stone for selling tirelessly, even 

at the Candidate Forums, and to 
veteran bulb sellers extraordinaire, 
Lee Luebbe and Marion Huffman. 
They lead by example. Check out 

your friends', neighbors', and family's 
yards now so you'll know who 

"needs" your approach next year. We 
all can sell bulbs when we remember 
it's for a good cause, and that they 

make good gifts. 

http://www.lwvnc.org/
http://www.lwvnc.org/
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League in Action!
Legislative Day for 

League

Senator Tom Apadoca

Rep. Chuck McGrady

Rep. Chris Whitmire

League members from throughout 
the State met to lobby and learn at 

the NC Legislature.

An inside and outside view of 
the legislature for those who 

have not taken the 
opportunity to visit state 
government in Action.
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 LWVHC Calendar 2014-2015

July
4 - Freedom of Information Act Anniversary;                            
Anniversary of Seneca Falls Convention
10- Board Meeting 10-12 (WCCA)
21 immigration Committee  Mtg, 3:30-4:30
26 - Immigration presentation to Grace Lutheran 4-6 pm

August
7 Board Meeting 10-12
18 - Immigration Committee Mtg 3:30-4:30
24 - Sundaes on Sunday 2-4 pm at United Way
26 - Women’s Equality Day/19th Amendment Passage
29, 30, 31 - Apple Festival Booth

September
4 - Board Meeting 10-12
15 - Immigration Committee 3:30-4:30
17 - Citizenship Day/Voter 
 Registration at Carl Sandburg, 11 am
18 - Candidate Forum 6-8 pm 
23 - National Voter Registration Day
Naturalization Ceremony/Voter Registration at Carl 
Sandburg TBA

October
2 - Board Meeting 10 -12
16 - General Meeting -Education 3-5 pm
20 - Immigration Committee Mtg 3:30-4:30

November
4 - Election Day
6 - Board Meeting 10-12
17 - Immigration Committee Mtg 3:30-4:30
20 General Meeting - Agriculture 3-5 pm

December
4 - Board Meeting 10-12
5 Legislative Breakfast - Golden Corral 8 am
14 - Holiday Party TDA
15 - Immigration Committee  Mtg 3:30-4:30

January
8 - Board Meeting 10-12
9 - Carrie Chapman Catt Birthday
19 - Immigration Committee Mtg 3:30-4:30
19 - MLK Breakfast
22 - General Meeting - Program Planning 3-5 pm

February
Black History Month
Youth Voter Month

5 - Board Meeting 10-12
14 - Anniversary of League
16 - Immigration Committee Mtg 3:30-4:30
16 - President’s Day
19 - General Meeting - Health Care Update 3-5

March 
Women’s History Month

Sunshine Month
5 - Board Meeting 10-12
16 - Immigration Committee Mtg 3:30-4:30
16 - Open Government Week
19 - General Meeting 3-5 Advocacy Day
 League’s 95th birthday celebration

April
2 - Board Meeting 10-12
16 - General Meeting 3-5 Education Study
16 - Holocaust Remembrance Day
20 - Immigration Committee Mtg 3:30-4:30
22 - Earth Day

May
7 - Board Meting 10-12
18 - Immigration Committee Mtg 3:30-4:30
21 - Annual Meeting
50th Anniversary Celebration of Henderson County 
League

June
4 - Board Meeting 10-12
15 - Immigration Committee 3:30-4:30
18 - Board Retreat 10-3

ANNUAL DUES 

$50 PER SINGLE MEMBER
$75 PER FAMILY 

PLEASE MAIL TO 
 LeagueÕs Address

LWVHC
 PO Box 2238

Hendersonville, NC 28793

Agricultural Study
The report on this study was featured in 
the Annual Meeting. The  2014 Program 

Booklet and will be mailed out to all 
members.


